

## 6<sup>th</sup> September 2023 snails committee and run leader meeting

Attendees: Beth, Chris, Sheila, Dave, Rick, Jodie, Jenna, Charlotte, Verity, Emma, Bernard, Dominic, Dianne, Jonathan.

### **Agenda:**

- \*Track Fridays.
- \*Snails London marathon ballot place.
- \*Increase food price for snails Friday socials.
- \*Friday social rota
- \*Leader course update.
- \*Presentation night tickets.
- \*Netball tournament.
- \*Flat caps date.
- \*Tail runners (addressed)
- \*New kit.
- \*Under 18s running without an adult.
- \*Christmas party/night out date.
- \*Treasurer report.
- \*Membership report.
- \*Other.

### **Track Fridays:**

3 Fridays per month, Collin is taking the 1<sup>st</sup> Friday of every month, instructions are left for the following two. At present 6-10 people are turning up per session. Snails are currently paying £40 per hour session, this is planned until April – with no track in December, but to re-asses at the next meeting, potential going to 2 track sessions a month.

### **Snails London marathon ballot place:**

The time scale for putting yourself back into the snails ballot needs further discussion, it was suggested a 3 or 5 year wait.

### **Increase social food prices:**

Food price going forward from September will be £5 per person. It was suggested that this price would include food and potentially a quiz or something similar. If bingo or a form of entertainment where money can be won this will be charged separately.

**Friday social nights:**

September: Greek night – Jodie

October:

November:

December: no Friday social

**Action:** to fill October and November.

**Leader course update:**

We got funding for 10 people.. so far we have paid out for 6 people to do it and 4 have completed it, 1 nearly completed and 1 to start.

So we've got funding for 4 more.

Dominic, Beth and Chris interested in doing it.

Julie Clark potentially still wanting to do it.

**Presentation night tickets:**

To go on sale as soon as possible. Food choices need to be decided before tickets can go live.

**Action:** Ella to find out choices and a poll to be done on the committee messenger group.

**Netball tournament:**

To happen sometime in October/November date to be confirmed. Suggested 2 mixed teams to play.

**Flat caps date:**

Sign up to open around Christmas. The date needs to be in June or July, to be confirmed.

**Action:** Jonathan to look at dates of other races to try not to clash too much.

**New kit:**

Yes to the new kit, to buy 5 of each size in both the vest and the top, so people can try on and we have a small supply to start with.

**Under 18s:**

We have 11 members of the club that are under 18, the majority run with a parent. If they are over 12 they can run without a parent, which 3 of our members do. We hold medical information for all members including children as per our sign up form.

**Christmas party date:**

To be held on Saturday 2<sup>nd</sup> December. The children's party will be 12pm-2pm tickets for this will be £1 and will be on sale via the website shortly.

**Action:** Emma to activate on website.

Adults night out will be on the same date Saturday 2<sup>nd</sup> time to be confirmed.

**Treasurer's report:**

From the 1<sup>st</sup> may – 31<sup>st</sup> August

Income £5961.20

Expenditure £4751.35

Total in bank £11645.05 (£4000 still needs to be paid out) = £7645.05

**Action:** Anthea, would it be possible to add the dates of transactions onto your spread sheets.

**Membership report:**

214 members in total: Inc 39 concessions, 11 children and 62 EA membership.

**Other:**

Hi vis: end of September

**Action:** Jodie to order 100. (\*Also to order bobble hats as they take 10 weeks to arrive).

Date of next meeting: Wednesday 1<sup>st</sup> November.

Announcement of new welfare office: Verity Garside.

**Action:** admin to add to committee messenger group.